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Happy May to All,
 
Time is moving swiftly. We completed 3 of this year’s WMS Conference Institutes. The Conference Presidents, YPD 
Directors, and their teams presented strong programs. In this season of graduations and awards programs, 
attendance remained relatively stable. I  appreciate the people who sacrificed to attend and support these institutes. I 
extend thanks to the churches, pastors, and local societies that served as hosts. The overriding message for the 
institutes’ series seems to focus on the importance of training. I look forward to the Southwest and Southeast that are 
scheduled for May 25th and June 1st, respectively.
 
As the Whiting Administration unfolds, our Episcopal President remains dedicated to the task. Through her meetings 
with presidents, vice presidents, commissions, and the finance team, all missionaries should be moving forward in 
their roles. God blesses me to serve in the 9th District where the WMS makes missions happen in word and deed. 
Thank you, President Whiting and your team.
 
In this ministry of service, sometimes the people who do the most work receive little or no recognition. Please know 
that I am grateful for everyone who  serves. I especially salute local presidents, local societies, and area 
chairpersons. Without your commitment and cooperation, our missionary efforts wouldn’t be as effective. Thank you!
 
Several WMS and YPD members celebrated academic graduations. Congratulations to all of you. High school 
graduates are stepping into a new arena of employment, military service, or academics. For college graduates, life will 
soon be “life-ing” in ways you never imagined—you’ll begin to understand the people who raised you—and you will 
rise to meet the challenges. 
 
I salute parents, guardians, relatives, and all the people who encouraged and supported our graduates. Graduates, 
remember the role the AME Church played in your upbringing. Be intentional about sharing your time, talents, and 
financial blessings with your church. Join the WMS, the Young Adult Missionaries, the Lay Organization, RAYAC, the 
Sons of Allen, or other ministries. Bring new ideas to help ministries continue to progress. I, and many others, want 
you to stay with the AME Church.
 
Let’s remember our WMS members who are not able to attend meetings. Call them. Send them a card. If possible, 
visit them. Remind them of how much the WMS appreciates their contributions to missions. 
 
God is faithful!
 
Rev. Sherita

www.9thepiscopaldistrictwms.org

http://www.9thepiscopaldistrictwms.org
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Greetings, 

This is the day the Lord has made and we are glad about it! 

Ninth District WMS, you are moving Missions Forward continually blessing others.  The 
Conference Institutes thus far have been phenomenal. 
Keep Blessing Others! 

You continue to show your love for others with the projects that you do in your local 
churches, on the Area level, and in the Conferences.  It is exciting to see how you are 
blessed and how you share your blessing with others. 
Keep Blessing Others! 

Let’s continue to  “Lend a Hand, Lift Others Up, and Link Communities”.  Like good 
stewards of the manifold grace of God, you continue to serve one another with whatever 
gift you have received.  
Keep Blessing Others! 

Our Young People are to be commended for their commitment.  YPD Directors, your labor 
of love and sacrifice does not go unnoticed.  Continue to do what God had called you to do. 
Keep Blessing Others! 
  
Proverbs 11:25 AMP version says “The generous man is a source of blessing and shall be 
prosperous and enriched, And he who waters will himself be watered reaping the 
generosity he has sown”. 
Keep Blessing Others! 

Remember, 
God First, Missions Forward, Love Unconditionally  

Sherryl Whiting 



MISSIONS FORWARD | 3



MISSIONS FORWARD | 4

The 9th Episcopal District will have a table for this event. 
  If you would like to sit at the table please send your money by May 29, 2024,  

1st pay, 1st seat  
to 

Catherine Jordan 525 Barron Rd Troy, AL 36081 or CashApp $9WMSAME 
Please indicate Celebratory Breakfast
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FISTULA CAMPAIGN 2024 
“Because We Care” 

Mother’s Day 
May 12, 2024 

Help give a woman a new life! 
by Donating to the Fistula Campaign 

“Surgery is the only cure.” 

Donations should be sent to your Conference! 
Thank you for your generous donations to this year’s campaign!
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Hello Missionaries of the 9th Episcopal District, 

It is time again to participate in Bread for the World. As you may know this is a letter writing campaign 
that works to combat hunger. Each Episcopal District is being asked to submit a minimum of 100 letters 
online. On your smartphone, SCAN the QRS code below. On your computer please navigate to 
ol.bread.org, select write and fill out the information. You will receive an email confirmation that your 
letter was received. Upon receipt of your email confirmation, please forward it to Vp1st9@yahoo.com. 
Thank you for all that you do to move missions forward! 
Yours In Service,
Ebony Reeves Smith
1st VP WMS 9th District 

http://ol.bread.org/
mailto:Vp1st9@yahoo.com
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Thank You Writers!

The following were submitted to the Connectional PME Director: 

Northwest Alabama Conference 
Arthenia Lewis - “Tips for Champions for Our Youth” 

Rosemary Range - Lesson - “Journey From Thought~To Mind~To Action” 

Southeast Alabama Conference 
Ramadanah Jones - “A Litany for the Protection of Our Children” 

Northeast Alabama Conference 
Rev. Brandon Thornton - Call To Worship 

Southwest Alabama Conference 
Earnestine Kelly - “A Prayer for Our Youth”, “Litany for Our Youth”, & “Reflections” 

YPD SUBMISSIONS 

Alabama River Region Conference 
Jordan Bellamy - Poem - “We are Here, Meet Us There” 

Northwest Alabama Conference 
Jordyn Shannon - “Thank God, Prayer” 
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Please encourage participation and support!

May 7-14, 2024 
Self Denial 

Kits are available! 

Please encourage 
participation from the Local 

Church to the Episcopal 
District!
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CONFERENCE HAPPENINGS!

CONFERENCE INSTITUTES 

May 25th  
Southwest 

ST. Paul, Mobile 

June 1st  
Southeast 

Johns Chapel, Enterprise
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Way to Go 
Northwest Alabama Conference WMS 
BETTER BASICS READS! 
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What about a WMS Day at the Capitol 
meeting and talking with our 

Legislators? 

A Time to let our voices be heard!

DAY AT THE CAPITOL! 
Northwest & Northeast Alabama Conferences
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KUDOS  
to the 

Southeast Alabama Conference WMS 
FOOD BANK PROJECT 

Packing food for those in NEED!
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Northeast Alabama Conference  
hosted a  

Prayer Breakfast 

What a spirit-filled time! 

Our very own Connectional Worship Leader,            
Dr. Djuana Duncombe-Paden  

was the speaker and was exceptional!!!
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“Suited for Success” 
Donation

YAMS 
participating in  

Conference Institutes 
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CONGRATULATIONS 
Sis. Betty W. Davis! 

Let’s congratulate her on being Voted by other volunteers as 
“the person to brighten the day”  

presented by  
Feeding the Gulf Coast! 

Metropolitan AME Church is peacock proud and so are we! 
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MAY 
Birthday 
Wishes!

Please keep ALL of our  
BEREAVED FAMILLIES 

in your prayers!
🙏 🙏 🙏


